
Faribault Rifle & Pistol Club 

Fall Membership Meeting Minutes 
November 13, 2014 

 

The meeting was called to order at 7:02 p.m. at the FRPC Range Building. 

 

The August Meeting minutes were read and approved. 

Financials were read approved.  We have $62, 891.94 total on deposit in checking and savings. 

 

Old Business: 

 

We have a bid to renovate just the rifle part of the range – change the road, move the shooting points 

back, creating 100, 200 and 300 yard berms.  Still have 600 yd berms.  The bid is $44,242.  The price 

does not include permitting, erosion control.  We will also need quite a bit of help from members with 

demolition of the old range, concrete work, fixing the fencing, seeding, etc.  The rifle range will be shut 

down during the work.  It was moved and seconded to proceed.  The motion carried. 

 

We will require member re-orientations in an effort to reduce damage to range.  It was agreed that all 

members must attend one of the scheduled meetings for a re-orientation.  In order to renew your 2016 

membership you will need one of the scheduled re-orientation sessions in 2015.  They will be held 

before the scheduled meetings.  Information about this policy will also be included on the 2015 

membership forms.  In addition, beginning will 2016, membership renewals will be due 12/31/2015 

(instead of 3/31/16). 

 

Gun Show: 

 

This year, so far, there are 172 tables sold.  We have a few more tables available.  Set up will be 9:00 

a.m. Friday morning.  People volunteered to staff the entrance table and the kitchen.  Tear down – 3:30 

or so on Sunday.  NOTE:  We still need help with concession Saturday afternoon and Sunday and 

with cleanup.  In 2015 the armory may have a meeting scheduled on our show dates.  We may have to 

change dates or locations??  Costs have gone up somewhat.  We need a copy of our insurance on the 

premises. 

 

We need more help in the kitchen.  Next year we will need someone else to do a lot of the shopping 

because Di will not be able to do it next year.  Also, members, please bring baked goods to the 

concession stand to be sold.  It would be ok for some kids/grandkids to come and help in the concession 

stand as well.   

 

Please Volunteer, promote and attend the show! 

 

Zoe Zimmer from the 130th Composite Squadron, Civil Air Patrol, presented information about Wreaths 

Across America and requested a donation.  The club voted to donate 25 wreaths and offered table space 

at the gun show.  If you would like more information on Wreaths Across America go to 

http://give.wreathsacrossamerica.org/goto/130th. 

 

The meeting adjourned at 7:29.  

http://give.wreathsacrossamerica.org/site/TR?pg=team&team_id=4179&fr_id=2557

